
 

Cleared for Agenda 

08/15/2023 
File ID# 

23-1079 
 

July 27, 2023 

CLARK COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

AGENDA ITEM 

 

Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the County Manager or his designee to sign Supplemental 

No. 4 to the professional engineering services contract between Clark County and 

CH2M Hill Engineers, Inc. (Ken Gilbreth, P.E., Vice President) for additional 

engineering services and to extend the contract term for the Tropicana 

Avenue/University Center Drive Grade Separation project.  (For possible action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 4180.001 Fund Name: MTP Room Tax -  

Strip Resort Corridor 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.S160824 

Amount: $3,878,069 

Description: Tropicana Ave/University Center Dr Grade Separation/Outbound Elevated 

Expressway 

Additional Comments: Initial contract amount was $2,264,681, and Supplemental Nos. 1 through 3 

combined amounts increased the contract by $10,533,006. Supplemental No. 4 

increase in the amount of $3,878,069 revises the total contract value to 

$16,675,756. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

On May 2, 2023, the Board of County Commissioners received a status report of the grade separated intersection 

at Tropicana Avenue and University Center Drive. The update provided information on the level of design 

completion, and an updated construction cost estimate. The cost had escalated substantially from the original 

budget. The update report recommended a modification to the design which could reduce the estimated 

construction cost by $80 million. 

 

Supplemental No. 4 to the professional engineering services contract will provide additional fees to modify the 

project design to reduce construction costs due to cost escalation, and extend the time of performance to 

December 31, 2028, unless further time extensions are granted.  

 

CH2M Hill Engineers, Inc. currently holds a Clark County Business License.  

 

The District Attorney's Office has reviewed and approved the fourth supplemental contract as to form. 

 


